
HER MAJESTY THE QUEEN’S 70th YEAR PLATINUM JUBILEE  
 

STREET CLOSURES AND STREET PARTIES 
 
Her Majesty the Queen will celebrate her 70th year as monarch in 2022.  
Consequently, celebrations will take place on Thursday 2nd June 2022– Sunday 5 
June 2022.   
 
Many residents of the Borough may wish to hold street parties on those dates to 
celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee. 
 
Should you wish to organise a Summer Fete or Street Party please read the 
following guidance information. 
 
Street Closures 
 
Amber Valley Borough Council intends to make one or more temporary road closure 
orders pursuant to its powers under the Town Police Clauses Act 1847 on Monday 
23rd May 2022 or shortly afterwards. 
 
The Council will be consulting the Police, Derbyshire County Council (the Highway 
Authority) and other statutory undertakers and consequently the Council would 
appreciate as much notice as possible of any requests for street closures.   
 
To enable the consultations to take place applications should be made before 
Monday 25 April 2022 
 
An application form can be completed online and can be found by following a link on 
the front page of the Council’s website at: www.ambervalley.gov.uk.  Alternatively a 
form can be obtained by contacting the Legal Section, Amber Valley Borough 
Council, Town Hall, Market Place Ripley Derbyshire DE5 3BT (tel: 01773 841662 or 
email: lawandassets@ambervalley.gov.uk). 
 
The Council will not be making a charge for processing applications for street 
closures in connection with Her Majesty the Queen’s 70th Jubilee celebrations. 
 
Licensing Act 2003 requirements 
 
You should not normally need to apply to the Council for a Temporary Events Notice 
if any performance at your street party/fete is incidental or background, including 
recorded music.  
 
If you are publicising a programme of bands etc. or are selling things like entrance 
tickets or alcohol you would need to apply for a Temporary Event Notice at least 10 
working days prior to your event.  Please note these days do not include weekends, 
bank holidays, the day of service or the day of the event.  
 
The last date you may submit a Temporary Event Notice for a Jubilee celebration 
event is 18 May 2022.  Two copies should be forwarded to the Council, together with 
the £21.00 fee and one copy to the Licensing Department, Chesterfield Police 
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Station, Beetwell Street, Chesterfield, S40 1QP.  Please note that the fee is set 
nationally and the Council does not have the power to waive it.  The Council is 
required by law to reject late notices. 
 
If you require any further information regarding temporary events notices, you can 
contact the Licensing Section on 01773 841602 or by email to 
licensing@ambervalley.gov.uk. 
 
If you require any assistance in organising your street party or want additional ideas 
please see www.streetparty.org.uk 
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